Related disorders currently lumped together misleadingly as “autism”

There are so many different genetic forms of autism that using the singular term, autism, is misleading,
researchers say.

“We believe a better term to use is ‘the autisms,’” or ‘the autism spectrum disorders’ (that is, plural),” Dr.
Stephen W. Scherer told Reuters Health by email. “There are many different forms of autism. In other
words, autism is more of a collection of different disorders that have a common clinical manifestation.”

The DNA of affected individuals varies remarkably, his team found. Two-thirds of brothers and sisters with
what'’s still called autism spectrum disorder, or ASD, showed different genetic changes.

Scherer, from The Hospital for Sick Children in Toronto, Ontario, Canada, is part of a team that aims to
identify all the genetic changes in individuals with ASD.

In the U.S., the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) estimates that 1 in 68 children (1 in 42
boys and 1 in 189 girls) have an autism spectrum disorder. Recent estimates in Europe, the CDC says,
are that one to two percent of children there are affected.

When Scherer’s team looked for genetic changes in the entire DNA from 85 pairs of brothers and sisters
with ASD and their parents, they found an average of roughly 73 genetic changes per set of DNA — but
only 36 of the 85 families (42.4 percent) had mutations that researchers could relate to genes already
linked in some way to ASD.

Read full, original article: ‘Autisms’ a more appropriate term than ‘autism,’” geneticists say



